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	U.S. House of Representatives Adopts Short-Term Extension of Surface Transportation Bill

This evening, the House adopted legislation, by voice vote, to extend jobless benefits. The legislation (H.R. 4691) also included a number of other provisions, including language to extend our nation’s surface transportation program for another month. Earlier this week, the U.S. Senate adopted a longer-term extension of the surface transportation program in order to ensure the solvency of the Highway Trust Fund through December 31, 2010. House and Senate leaders have not yet decided how to reconcile the manner in which their respective bills deal with the surface transportation program.
State Budget Update

The Senate adjourned early today and did not consider the “tax swap”. Negotiations between the Senate and the Governor continue. The Governor continues to express concerns with the “tax swap” and specifically the regional fee. The Senate will return on Monday. The Assembly voted on several budget related bills including AB 5 x8 which would give state finance officials more flexibility in dealing with short-term cash-flow problems. Once the bill is signed by the Governor, it will allow California Treasurer Bill Lockyer to proceed with the $2 billion sale of municipal bonds he had planned to postpone. 

Crenshaw/LAX Elected Officials’ Tour
Earlier this week, at the invitation of Congresswoman Jane Harman, I accompanied her, Congressman Peter DeFazio (Chairman of the Subcommittee for Highways and Transit for the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee), Los Angeles City Councilman Bill Rosendahl and representatives of Supervisors Don Knabe and Mark Ridley-Thomas on a tour of the LAX area to review our plans to connect the Crenshaw/LAX Transit Project to LAX.   

We reviewed how two Measure R projects – the Crenshaw / LAX Transit Corridor and the Metro Green Line Extension to LAX – will connect to LAX’s planned Automated People Mover to bring passengers to LAX terminals. We highlighted to Congressman DeFazio the significant investment in transit throughout Los Angeles County that we are making through Measure R and our strategy to seek funding from various federal programs to match the local investment.

Little Tokyo Community Council Letter of Commendation

Yesterday, I received a letter from the Board of Directors of the Little Tokyo Community Council commending our Regional Connector Team’s hard work and sensitivity to the community in the development of a fully underground alternative for the Regional Connector. Over the past six months, our Planning and Regional Communications staff developed and facilitated a directed community engagement process to successfully address serious concerns about a previously proposed at-grade train crossing at 1st and Alameda Streets. The process revolved around the creation of the Little Tokyo Working Group comprised of key community leaders and our staff and consultants, and culminated in today’s Board approval to include the fully underground alternative in the environmental study. Click here to view the news release issued today following Board approval of the new alternative. 
http://www.metro.net/news/Simple_PR/regional-connector-underground-alternative-study/
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